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I am sorry to report that Eido Roshi has yet to get past his denial. Just 
yesterday I read a letter dated December 1st, 2010, directed to the 
editor of the New York Times signed by Eido Shimano Roshi. I can 
only say that I was shocked, disturbed and offended by what I read. 
In this letter he claimed that the New York Times article that 
appeared August 21st was not factual and said that, "I have not 
resigned because of these false accusations." In my mind, this 
statement makes a mockery of Eido Roshi's public apology of 
September 7th. This letter to the NYT is a clear attempt to rewrite 
history and is a pure and simple example of denial. 
 
Accordingly, I have written Eido Roshi (who, as of Dec. 8th, resigned 
as Abbot) and my colleagues on the ZSS Board that this denial 
undermines the spirit of the retirement agreement that is currently 
being negotiated. In addition, I mentioned that our willingness to allow 
Eido Roshi to occasionally see requesting senior students for 
dokusan (Dharma Interview) on ZSS property is predicated on the 
idea that he genuinely acknowledges and is remorseful for past 
actions and understands the damage he has done. 
 
Under the circumstances, I have asked the full board to revisit our 
previous deliberations. I ask this with the belief and determination that 
the work of the ZSS Board can, to paraphrase what others have said 
in previous posts, help this organization actualize its potential to 
become a sincere place of practice and learning, an oasis of Buddhist 
wisdom, and an inspiring example of Right Living. 
 


